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Service Bulletin 04-006 

Date: October 5, 2004 

To: Branch Managers; Service Managers 

From: Dave Romo & Gavin Brickell 

cc: Distribution List 

Subject: Step – Down Power Requirements 

Summary 
 
This bulletin is in regards to a branch request for information on how to convert a 208 – 240 
three phase power source to a 208 – 230v. single phase. 
 
This is a common application when using a rental platform or work cage for temporary use on 
tall buildings. 
 
The options below are the only conversion methods approved by Spider Engineering.  
 
Option # 1: The use of P.N. 8-0404 (Pigtail Conversion Assy;3Ø/1Ø). 
 
Option # 2: When 110 volts single phase is required for the use of hand tools on a platform or 
work cage supplied with 208 – 240v. single phase:  Use a step – down  
220 /110 transformer with a wattage rating sufficient for your application, equipped with GFI 
protection. 


